Message
From:

Lennon, Kevin [/O=NCAA/OU::NCAA/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=KLENNON]

Sent

7/15/20121:00:06 PM

To:

Roe, Julie Oroe@ncaa.org]

Subject:

RE: Confidential- checking in on PSU

Very helpful Julie. If there is a good time this afternoon, let me know. I'll try after 3pm but no worries if it isn't till
tomorrow.
Thanks,
Kevin

From: Roe, Julie
Sent: Saturday, July 14, 2012 11:15 PM
To: Lennon, Kevin

Subject: Re: Confidential- checking in on PSU
Kevin,
All of your points are sound to me.

I keep going back to the three questions I raised Friday before the call to try to frame the issue.
Regarding your third point, I think Mark believes based on conversations with some presidents that PSU did gain an
advantage although Berst, Wally and I disagree with that point. The point some have made is that had PSU dealt with
this in 2001, they might have suffered a recruiting disadvantage due to the bad publicity at that point. Given that they
have a decent recruiting class now, not sure this holds up.
I characterized our approach to PSU as a bluff when talking to Mark yesterday afternoon after the call. He basically
agreed b/c I think he understands that if we make this an enforcement issue, we may win the immediate battle but lose
the war when the COl has to rule. I think he is okay with that risk.
I need to think about point no. 4 some more. I think we are waiting on PSU to respond- you are right, but I don't know
that It precludes us from gathering info on our own to adequately assess the response.
Point no. 5 Is a good one. Seems like the conferences and ADs are not part of the discussion. as well as the

majority of

the presidents. I think the presidents are feeling public pressure and allowing that to raise the viability question which is
not one of my big three. I am hopeful the call with the larger group next week will give a broader perspective.
I would appreciate talking with you. Possibly tomorrow afternoon? or early tomorrow morning? (Halle gets up around

6:30).
Here's where I am. I still think there is credibility In saying: 1) we could try to assert jurisdiction on this issue and may be
successful but it'd be a stretch. I have thought more about this- we could make the control argument based on ethical
failures by senior leaders and I think it's rea sonable and logical, ju~t not s;ure the COl (and t hen lAC) wou ld agree 2) in

PLAINTIFF'S
EXHIBIT
CONFIDENTIAL

I.L(anon

6

NCAAJC00019739

this case, we reached an agreement with PSU resulting in significant penalties being imposed along with corrective
actions; 3) ideally (and going forward), we need to be able to be a force when a general lack of integrity exists and there
should be no ambiguity on that point; 4) in terms of our future positioning, we are appointing a blue ribbon group to
develop the right approach to helping our members establish standards/expectations so as to ensure they don't have a
cultural failure and abandonment of Integrity. We also need a means of accountability for the Association to assert, If
God forbid, some similar situation ever arises again.
To your point, we want the agreement to be strong (my point no. 2) but are going to have to be flexible In negotiating

that with PSU.
I don't think I've said anything new here but hopefully it helps us both think through this to get to the right answer.

Sent from my iPad
On Jul14, 2012, at 10:02 PM. "Lennon, Kevin" <klennon@ncaa.org> wrote:
Julie,

Sending this to you only to get a sense of how off I am on what I see transpiring with our internal group. I feel like it is a
bit of a runaway train right now and am a bit concerned on a couple of fronts. 1most certainly will share these thoughts
with the group if some of it makes sense. I want to make sure I am providing the best counsel possible and know you
do as well.

So I am taking a quick check with you. No need to respond quickly, just food for thought. In no particular order:

1.

The more penalties and sanctions placed on school, conference, other members, the less likely they will
agree. I know we nre banking on the fact school is so embarrassed they will do anything, but I am not sure
about that, and no confidence conference or other members will agree to any of that. This will force the
jurisdictional issue that we really don 't have a great answer to that one .. . .

2.

Whatever action we take against PSU will require us to answer the immediate follow up questions as to what
this means for the next case- scope and reach of ethical dilemmas that will take many forms. Don't we need to
have an answer for this before we do something with PSU?

3.

Delicate issue, but how did PSU gain a competitive advantage by what happened? Even if discovered,
reported, and actions taken immediately by the administration, not sure how this would have changed anything
from a competitive advantage perspective.

4.

As for idea to bring in Judge Freeh, I thought the key response from our end is to wait to hear from PSU? I
feel like to do otherwise with any action (like this) will invite what else the NCAA is doing now? Like are you
sending enforcement representatives in now, and if not, why not?
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5.

I feeJ we have not spent enough time on membership input/ counsel/ reaction/direction and spending more time
on media input. I understand not everyone in our membership will agree with any direction we take, but
coming off our last round of problems, best to eliminate at least one complaint and that is that national office
was not in touch with membership. I know Mark has call scheduled, but think we need more time on this part
of our discussions.

Appreciate reactions and comments when you get a chance. Phone call is easier. And no reason for anything this
weekend. And you can certainly take a pass on commenting all together.

I also know how important July is for you and your family. And this most certainly takes precedent. Please know I am
praying for you , your sister, and family and sorry If this message is but another intrusion.

Keep the faith.

Your friend,

Kevin
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